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EGC July Potluck 

Save the date for the EGC potluck this year!! 
 
Watch Trumpetvine in July for more information. 
 
When: July 21, 6:00 PM 
Where: Home of Tina Miller 
  29432 Lakeside Dr., Corvallis 

It has been 26 years since my partner and I bought our house in Corvallis.   Little did I 
know that I would become a gardener.  I was lucky in that I had a friend who referred me 
to a friend of hers who was a graduate of the landscape design program at OSU.  She got 
me started on my gardening journey.  I knew nothing about gardens since I had lived in 
apartments for 30 years as an adult. She designed a plan for the back yard the first year, 
the second year the front yard, and finally the side yards the third year.  I have continued 
to consult her over the years when conditions and interests changed in our yard.   
 
This year our beautiful flowering crab apple tree had grown enough to shade a previous 
vegetable garden area.  Also, our 50-year-old Japanese maple tree was dying.  Thanks to 
my designer, I now have a new shade garden plan to implement under the crab apple.  I 
had the tree pruners take out the Japanese maple and grind the stump of the tree.  I 
replaced this tree with dahlias since this area now has lots of sun.   
 
Although I had never anticipated this new hobby, gardening has added so much joy, 
beauty, and good exercise to my life.  Many of you have expressed similar sentiments.  
May we continue to learn, grow, experience, and share the gifts of beauty and delight our 
gardens provide us. 
 
Nancy Haldeman 



As a gardener, herbalist and wildcrafter for nearly 40 years I have had the pleasure 
and privilege to get to know many different plants on a variety of levels from the 
medicinal to the spiritual, and from the nutritional to the esthetical. Join me on a fun 
and fascinating journey as we get to know a select handful of my favorite herbs.  
 
I have been an organic gardener since I was eighteen. I have a BA in Painting from the 
University of Oregon. I completed an Introductory and Advanced Herbalism and 
Wildcrafting Apprenticeship, in 1991 and 1992, through Columbines School of 
Botanical Studies. 
  
I founded my business GivingTree Farm Herb Company in 1993 which was also the year that I taught my first 
private herbalism workshop. In 1995 I was based at the H.J. Andrews Experimental Forest, in Blue River, Oregon 
where I worked as a Botanist Technician for OSU and the USFS on the Long-Term Ecosystem Project (LTEP). 
 
I became a Certified Shamanic Practitioner in 1997 after studying with Alida Birch. In 2000 I completed a 500 hour 
Clinical Herbalism residency in Arizona from Michael Moore’s Southwest School of Botanical Medicine and began 
my practice that same fall. 
 
I have been an Instructor at several Oregon Community Colleges over the years beginning in 2005, offering classes 
in a variety of subjects: Herbalism, Fasting and Cleansing, Aromatherapy, Cooking, as well as Anatomy, Physiology 
and Pathology. Together with my mother I currently operate _Viewmont Gardens_, a seasonal Farm Stand in 
South Corvallis. 

Speaker: Lawrence Birch 
These Are A Few Of My Favorite Herbs  

Vote For 2025-27 Board 

 

Following are the nominations for the Evening Garden 
Club Board for 2025-26.  We will vote on this slate at the 
May 5th meeting. 
  
EGC Board 2025 – 26 
  
President – Nancy Mandel 
VP - Al Shay 
Treasurer - Janet Magedanz 
Secretary - Becca Smith 
Member at Large- Cathy Kerr, Jane Helfen, Dave Mandel 
  
Thanks to all of you for volunteering to serve on the 

Board!  We don’t have a club without board officers. 

 

To everyone who wants to take part in the plant 
exchange, please bring one or two plants with an 
index card showing plant name, cultural needs (sun/
shade, moisture needs, deer resistance, etc) and 
your name (if recipient has more questions about 
plant). If your plant is not taken please take it home 
with you. 

Plant Exchange 

May Member Meeting 

Club Activities 



 

Homegrown National Park 
https://corvalliseveninggardenclub.org/homegrown-national-park/ 

Three Homegrown National Park Team members, Kris Anderson, Ruby Moon, and Adrienne Guy, shared the 
wonder of native plants with numerous community members at the Corvallis Sustainability Coalition’s Sustainability 
Fair in March. Look for this same team at the Spring Garden Festival. Shout out to Jennifer Klammer working behind 
the scenes to grow native plants for us to give out at the Spring Garden Festival. 
  
The Homegrown National Park Project hosted two workdays in April, and once again we were supported by the 
delightful students from the Medical Humanities Club at Oregon State University. A highlight was finishing planting 
all of Phase 2. Another highlight this month was interacting in the new garden with some of the clients served by 
Monarch on 4th. 
 
In other news: 
Cathy Kerr presented a project update to the Power of 100 People Who Care Corvallis, and received a few more 
donations from that generous local group. 
  
Signe continues as our lead designer and guide to managing site challenges, and kindly and wisely responds to our 
innumerable questions. Thank you, Signe! 
  
Interested in joining the Homegrown National Park Project? We invite you to bring your talents and action. We 
have lots of ideas to implement. Please email Kathy at Kathleen.chambliss@alumni.prescott.edu 

Committee members:   Marsha Ham, Christina Clark, and Jan Gustofson 
 
Applications Overview: 
 7 community gardens and community organizations 
 9 schools and youth programs  
 
Funds: 

$1,500 from the line item in our budget, $703 generosity of members donating at mtgs. and $800 from a 
generous anonymous donor. For a total of $3,003 to award. 

 
Evening Garden Club awarded $,2,747.91 to the following: 

Calvin Community Garden $500 to rebuild 30 yr. old picnic tables for the gardeners to use. 
Corvallis Environmental Center $500 to plant fruit trees and berries at Starker Arts Education Garden   
Corvallis Neighborhood Housing Services dba DevNW / Thriving Communities Program Area $500 for compost 

and tools, 5 community garden sites. 
Grace Center for Adult Day Services $497.91 for rejuvenation of their sensory garden boxes that benefit the 

elderly who need physical activity and interaction with others.  
Philomath Community Services $500 to replace their greenhouse cover for Lupe’s community garden.  
Philomath Montessori School $250 to pay for an arborist to prune their mature fruit trees. 

 
Because of a wonderful collaborative effort with Friends of Benton Gardeners they were able to fund the remainder 
of the grant requests. 

 
Thank you to the fundraising committee and our anonymous donor for gaining the additional funds for this project! 

2025 EGC Grants Program 

https://corvalliseveninggardenclub.org/homegrown-national-park/
mailto:Kathleen.chambliss@alumni.prescott.edu


Fun-Raising 

 Floral Therapy 

Please note the time and location change below! 
 
Our next book is French Dirt: The Story of a Garden in the South of France by Richard Goodman. This is a description 
of the book from various booksellers: 
 
Richard Goodman saw the ad in the paper: "SOUTHERN FRANCE: Stone house in Village near Nimes/Avignon/Uzes. 
4 BR, 2 baths, fireplace, books, desk, bikes. Perfect for writing, painting, exploring & experiencing la France 
profonde. $450 mo. plus utilities." And, with his girlfriend, he left New York City to spend a year in Southern France. 
 
As usual, all members are welcome.  
 
Book: French Dirt: The Story of a Garden in the South of France by Richard Goodman.  
Time: 2:30-4:00 PM, Thursday May 8, 2025 
Place: Imagine Coffee Co. 
  5460 Philomath Blvd. 

Book Club 

The Evening Garden Club now has an online store for our new logo clothing.  Perfect timing for Mother's Day!! Or 
Father's Day!  There are items sized for both men and women, in many colors.   
 
https://nwapparelandgraphics.com/EGCCorvallis 
 
 
 
 
 
If you notice any glitches or have any problems ordering please let one of us know.  
 
Over the summer, look for pop up fundraising tables at other EGC events, particularly local tours, and bring cash or 
checkbook to the tours, just in case!  We'll let you know what's happening by Trumpetvine. 
 
Have a great summer, everyone! 

This month residents at Corvallis Manor made table 
decorations for their special Good Friday meal.  
 
If you would like to be part of this group, please reach out 
to project lead, Donna Westwood. 
at ndbalumna@yahoo.com. 

https://nwapparelandgraphics.com/EGCCorvallis
mailto:ndbalumna@yahoo.com


The last work day produced a large pile of weeds and 
left the gardens looking great.  Take a look the next time 
you pass 2nd and Madison!  
 
The next Good Turn workday will be announced via 
Trumpetvine.  Hope to see you there. 
 

Good Turn 
Madison Ave. and 2nd St. 

**Denotes NOT an EGC sponsored event  
 
April  
Pop Ups  
 
May  
15 (Thurs) Dancing Oaks Nursery, Monmouth, 9:30 AM  
  Carpool 9 AM, bring a lunch 
28 (Wed) Brian Larson/Debbe Cornitius/Signe Danler  
  & neighbors, 5-7 PM  
 
June  
11 (Wed) Deb Garley, Philomath, 4-7 PM  
26 (Thur) Erica Powell & Jim Kaminskas, 4:30-7 PM  
**8 (Sun) McMinnville Garden Tours and Faire  
**14 (Sat) Albany Garden Tour-Through the Garden Gate  
 
July  
Pop Ups Gardens with any farm animals  
  *Will encourage this in a July email  
12 (Sat) Rogerson Clematis Garden, West Linn, 9:30 AM  
  Carpool, 8 AM, bring lunch  
23 (Wed)  RainDrop Flower Farms, Philomath  
**11-13 Lavender Festival, Salem  
 
August  
2 (Sat) College Hill Neighbors, 9-11:30 AM  
8 (Fri) Christina Clark and neighbors  
 
September  
2 (Tues) Giving Garden  
16 (Tues) Deerly Missed Garden, Dave & Pam Eckert, Salem 

Please note that there has been an update to the 
Summer Tour schedule (in red). 

Summer Tour Schedule 



Board Meetings are held once a month to discuss club business and set up the agenda for the following Membership 
Meeting.  All members are welcome to attend and observe the proceedings.  RSVP to Nancy Haldeman is requested.  
If you have an issue you want the board to address, please send it to Nancy ahead of time for inclusion in the agenda 
for the next board meeting.   
Location: Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church, 2650 NW Highland Drive, Corvallis 
Time:  2:00-3:30 PM  
  
Membership/Program Meetings are generally held on the first Monday of the month, October through May.  
Meetings are in-person only unless specified otherwise. 
Location: Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church, 2650 NW Highland Drive, Corvallis 
Time:  Doors open at 6:30; meetings begin at 7:00  

Program Schedule 2024-25 

Could your garden be part of the “Quilts in the Garden” tour in 
June of 2026?  Quilts in the Garden, a well-loved community 
event for the past couple of decades, is seeking gardens for the 
2026 tour.  To be part of this tour, gardens should be within 
five miles of downtown Corvallis, relatively level (accessible to 
people with walkers), large enough to accommodate up to 20 
visitors at a time, and have some parking nearby.  If your 
garden could be available for the 2026 tour, please send an 
email to Joyce Loper at loperj2@gmail.com  

2026 Quilts in the Garden 

Board 

Mtgs 

Member 

Mtgs 
Programs 

Apr 28 May 5 Presentation and Plant Exchange 

Presenter: Lawrence Birch 

Lawrence will speak about medicinal herbs. 

May 26     

Jun 30     

 

mailto:loperj2@gmail.com


Minutes of the April 07, 2025 General Meeting of the Corvallis Evening Garden Club (EGC) 
 
This in-person only regular meeting commenced at 7:00pm with EGC president Nancy Haldeman presiding. There 
were 62 participants in attendance. 
 
During the business portion of the meeting, LeAnna Trosen and Roz Larson of the tours committee shared 
information regarding the upcoming tours. The tour schedule can be found in the April 2025 EGC Newsletter, and 
reminders will be sent out via Trumpetvine prior to the events. Members are encouraged to offer pop-up tours of 
their gardens, which can be announced on Trumpetvine.  
 
Nancy Haldeman introduced the nominees for upcoming board positions: Al Shay, Nancy Mandel, Janet 
Magedanz, Cathy Kerr, Jane Helfen, Dave Mandel, and Becca Smith. Officer elections will take place at the May 
05, 2025 regular meeting.  
 
Marsha Ham and Christina Clark presented information on EGC grants. A motion was approved to fund 6 grants 
totaling $2747.91. The grants committee received 17 applications, and Friends of Benton Gardeners generously 
funded the remaining requests. An $800.00 anonymous donation was also received. Christina announced that the 
Friends of Benton Gardeners plant sale will take place on May 31, 2025 from 10:00am-2:00pm at Shepherd of the 
Valley Lutheran Church. See their Facebook page for more information.  
 
Joyce Loper announced a Quilts in the Garden tour, which will take place in June of 2026. This is a collaboration 
between Mary’s River Quilt Guild and Corvallis Modern Quilt Guild. The Guilds would like to partner with EGC, 
and need suggestions for gardens within 5 miles of Corvallis for possible inclusion on this tour.  
 
Janet Magedanz shared that Trumpetvine is a Google Group. Please notify Janet if your email address is other 
than Gmail, as additional steps to join the group are needed. Kathleen Rochester noted that EGC members may 
post garden-related information on Trumpetvine.  
 
Kory Coos, fundraising chair, brought samples of EGC-branded merchandise and explained the process for 
ordering. More information can be found in the April 2025 EGC Newsletter. Two raffle prizes were awarded, with 
funds going toward EGC grants. 
 
Karen Hopson introduced our speaker, OSU’s James Cassidy. James teaches several courses on soil and organic 
gardening, is a prolific speaker, OSU master gardener instructor, and has been the Faculty Advisor for the OSU 
Organic Growers Club for 25 years. James shared valuable information on soil pore size and formation, global soil 
regions, and the benefits of clay. He stressed that soil is a living thing(!) and provided ways to improve our soil. To 
support OSU student farming, please visit soilforward.org.  
 
This meeting ended at 8:45pm 
 
Submitted by: Becca Smith, EGC secretary  

The blooms of penstemon cardwellii are big 

enough for fat bumblebees to crawl inside. 



Checking Account         

General Fund Balance - 3/1/25   $6,664.97     

Revenue         

Membership dues $276.00        

Transfer from Business Certificate $800.00        

Total Revenue   $1,076.00      

          

Expenses         

February speaker fee -- David Eckerd $50.00        

Secretary of Oregon - Business filing $50.00        

Total Expenses   $100.00      

General Fund Balance - 3/31/25     $7,640.97    

          

HNP Balance - 3/1/25   $15,184.37     

Total Revenue   $0.00      

          

Expenses         

C.Kerr - Reimbursement-plants,supplies, etc.   $2,372.51      

Total Expenses   $2,372.51      

Total HNP Balance - 3/31/25     $12,811.86    

          

Checking Account Balance - 3/31/25       $20,452.83  

          

          

Saving Account         

Beginning & Ending Balance - 3/31/25       $8.22  

          

Business Certificate         

Business Certificate Balance -3/1/25 $5,007.76        

Business Certificate - Dividend $15.68        

Business Certificate Balance - 3/31/25       $5,023.44  

          

Total Assets - 3/31/25       $25,484.49  

February 2025 Treasurer’s Report 

March 2025 

Bonnie Burkart and Janet Klingler, co-Treasurers 



Community  
Activities 

Plants, seeds, crafts, food, and music. Our Homegrown 
National Park members will be there too. Flyer below. 
 
When: Sunday, May 4, 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM 
Where: Arts Center Plaza 
  Madison Ave.  (between 7th and 8th St.) 

. 

Read this article on the Pacific Horticulture website by 
our own EGC member Own Dell: https://
pacifichorticulture.org/articles/designing-a-deer-
friendly-landscape/ 

Benton County Master Gardeners will be at this FREE 
event to help you with any and all aspects of your 
garden. 
 
When: Saturday, May 17, 9:30-noon  
Where: Corvallis Public Library 
  645 NW Monroe, Corvallis 

Warm Season Crop Clinic 
Public Seed Library 

Last of three FREE presentations featuring the history, 
current amenities, ecological communities, special 
features, cultural practices and hiking trails of the 
respective parks and natural areas within the hiking 
complex.  
 

Registration is required. 
 
The Downtown Willamette River Parks 
Register: cbcpl.net/Frenkel3  
When: Wednesday, May 28, 7:00 PM 

Designing a Deer-Friendly 
Landscape 

Pacific Horticulture 

String of Pearls: 
The Magical River Parks of Corvallis 

Program is FREE and open to the public, and may be 
attended in person or via Zoom. Check the website 
later in the month for topic and Zoom link. 
https://www.bentonmg.org/association-meetings 
 
When: Monday, May 19, 7:00 PM 
Where: Sunset Room  
 Sunset Building 
 4077 SW Research Way, Corvallis 

Benton County MGA  
Membership Meeting 

Plant Sale  
Friends of Benton Gardeners 

Friends of Benton Gardeners is a non-profit 
dedicated to supporting garden education, 
especially for youth. Landscape and house plants. 
Special sections: 
• Drought tolerant 
• Deer Resistant 
• Pollinator sipport 
• Natives 
 
When: Saturday, May 31, 10:00 AM-2:00 PM 
Where: Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church 
2650 NW Highland Dr., Corvallis 

Corvallis Spring Garden Festival 

https://pacifichorticulture.org/articles/designing-a-deer-friendly-landscape/
https://pacifichorticulture.org/articles/designing-a-deer-friendly-landscape/
https://pacifichorticulture.org/articles/designing-a-deer-friendly-landscape/
https://cbcpl.net/Frenkel3
https://www.bentonmg.org/association-meetings


. 
Floral Design Classes 

Lebanon Garden Club 

Marion County 
Plant Sale 
• over 10,000 planrs! 
• landscape plants, including natives 
• veggies and berries 
Friday, May 2, 10 AM-7 PM, 
Saturday May 3, 9 AM-4 PM 
$2.50 parking, free entry 
Where: Oregon State Fairgrounds,  
  Columbia Hall-Red Gate,  
  2330 17th St NE, Salem 
More info: https://marioncomga.org/plant-sale/ 
 
Benton County 
Annual Plant Sale & Clinic 
Saturday, May 3, 9 AM-3 PM 
• over 10,000 plants! 
• landscape plants, including 2,000 natives 
• veggies, including 17 tomato varieties 
Where: Benton Fairgrounds 
  Solar Barn 
  110 SW 53rd St, Corvallis 
More info: https://www.bentonmg.org/plant-sale 
 
Clackamas County 
Spring Garden Fair 
• over 70 plant vendors 
• garden art and tools vendors 
• food court 
• exhibition hall 
$7 entrance fee 
Saturday, May 3, 9 AM-5 PM 
Sunday, May 4, 9 AM-4 PM 
Where: Clackamas County Fair & Event Center 
  694 NE 4th Ave., Canby 
More info: https://springgardenfair.org/ 
 
Polk County 
Plant Sale 
Friday, May 9, 9 AM-4 PM 
Saturday, May 10, 9AM-2 PM 
• lots of annuals and baskets 
• native plants 
• country store 
Where: Polk County Fairgrounds,  
  520 S Pacific Hwy W, Rickreall 
More info: https://polkmga.org/plant-sale/ 

Spring Plant Sales 
Master Gardener Association 

These classes are designed to teach people about 
designing floral arrangements for flower shows, 
specifically the flower show that is held in conjunction 
with the Lebanon Strawberry Festival every year in 
May. This year’s theme is “Strawberries Just Wanna 
Have Fun.” Classes are FREE, but pre-registration is 
required.  See the flyer below for more information. 
 
Saturday, May 3, noon - 2:00 PM 
 - “Teacup & Saucer” 
Saturday, May 17, noon - 2:00 PM 
 - “Predominately Green” 
Friday, May 30, noon - 2:00 PM 
 - “Showing Water” 
 
Where: Lebanon Senior Center 
  80 Tangent St., Lebanon 

Music, food, and art in the garden for Mother’s Day 
weekend. $5/person entry. Details at https://
www.thymegarden.com/happenings 
 
When: Saturday, May 10-11, 11:00 AM-4 PM 
Where: The Thyme Garden 
 20546 Alsea Hwy, Alsea 

Art in the Garden  
The Thyme Garden 

. 

FREE and open to the public. May’s speaker is EGC 
member Kathy Clark. There is also a plant exchange.  
See the flyer below for more info. 
 
When: Thursday, May 8, 1:00-2:30 PM  
Where: Albany Public Library 
  2450 14th Ave. SE, Albany  

Lawn Reduction: 
Incorporate Easy-care Native Plants 

Albany Grand Prairie Garden Club 

https://marioncomga.org/plant-sale/
https://www.bentonmg.org/plant-sale
https://springgardenfair.org/
https://polkmga.org/plant-sale/
https://www.thymegarden.com/happenings
https://www.thymegarden.com/happenings


. 

This is the annual fundraiser for the Lebanon Garden 
Club. Sale includes houseplants, annuals, veggies, 
perennials, shrubs, and trees. Flyer below. 
 
When: Friday, May 9, 10 AM-2 PM 
  Saturday, May 10, 10 AM-2 PM 
Where: 880 Tangent Dr., Lebanon 

Webinars are FREE but do require pre-registration. To 
see details and pre-register go to:  https://
clackamascountymastergardeners.org/2025-webinars/ 
 
Wednesdays, noon-1:00pm 
 
May 7 - Debunking Gardening Myths 
May 14 - Insect-Friendly Habitat 

This is a wholesale nursery that is only open to the 
public 4 days each year. Looks like they sell trees 
and shrubs. 
 
When: Friday, May 2, 9 AM-4 PM 
  Saturday, May 3, 9 AM-4 PM 
Where: 7886 North Howell Rd. NE, Silverton 

Plant Sale 
Obersinner Nursery Inc. 

10-Minute University 
Clackamas County MGA 

Visit Schreiner’s Iris Gardens for their centennial 
celebration!  See complete details and buy tickets at 
https://www.schreinersgardens.com/pages/iris-
bloom-season 
 
When: May 2—June 1, 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM 
Where: 3625 Quinaby Road NE, Salem 

Schreiner’s Gardens 
2025 Bloom Season 

Plant Sale 
Lebanon Garden Club  

This year's FREE online series is about growing 
resilience in a changing climate.  
 
Classes run through September and are the 2nd 
Tuesday of the month at noon.  Recordings will be 
available on their web site about 2 weeks after the 
event. 
 
Details, registration, and recordings at https://
extension.oregonstate.edu/mg/growing -
oregon-gardeners-level-series-2025. 
 
Tuesday, May 13, noon 
 -Grow Shade: Why Cities Need More Trees, Please 

Growing Oregon Gardeners: 
Level Up Series 

Time for a road trip!  Visit all 8 member nurseries for 
garden tours, plant sales, and special events.  Visit 
their website for more details: https://
www.cascadenurserytrail.com/events 
 
When: Saturday, May 24, 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
 Sunday, May 25, 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
 Monday, May 26, 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
Where: Northeast of Salem 
  https://www.cascadenurserytrail.com/map 

Spring Fever Open House 
Cascade Nursery Trail 

https://clackamascountymastergardeners.org/2025-webinars/
https://clackamascountymastergardeners.org/2025-webinars/
https://www.schreinersgardens.com/pages/iris-bloom-season
https://www.schreinersgardens.com/pages/iris-bloom-season
https://extension.oregonstate.edu/mg/growing-oregon-gardeners-level-series-2025
https://extension.oregonstate.edu/mg/growing-oregon-gardeners-level-series-2025
https://extension.oregonstate.edu/mg/growing-oregon-gardeners-level-series-2025
https://extension.oregonstate.edu/mg/growing-oregon-gardeners-level-series-2025
https://www.cascadenurserytrail.com/events
https://www.cascadenurserytrail.com/events
https://www.cascadenurserytrail.com/map


 

Oregon State  
&  

Santiam District  
Garden Club Activities 

Want to know what your Oregon State Federation of Garden Clubs 
can do for you?  Here are some of the things they have to offer: 

• Horticulture scholarships 
• Photography contest 
• Youth contests 
• Gardening resources page 
• Quarterly newsletters (The Mahonia) at https://

oregongardenclubs.org/newsletters-2/ 
 
Take a look at https://oregongardenclubs.org/education/. 

OSFGC 

Santiam District Meeting 
July 17, 2025 

Our next Santiam District meeting will be this summer. Save the 
date. Details will be coming out later. 

https://oregongardenclubs.org/newsletters-2/
https://oregongardenclubs.org/newsletters-2/
https://oregongardenclubs.org/education/













